

Minutes of Carmunnock Community Council Meeting

Monday 5th February 2024

Castlemilk Hall 7:00pm

Present: John Lawless, Bailie Paul McCabe, Councillor Catherine Vallis, Councillor Margaret Morgan, Derek Scott, Ashley Montague, Roy Lang and 5 village residents.

Apologies: Simon Easton and Marion Begg

Police Report:

- No police report provided.

Minutes of last meeting:

Proposed: Derek Scott

Seconded: John Lawless

Correspondence

The city council now put the information for the community councils online.

All relevant information can be found on:

<https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=21056>

Finance

The accounts from December from Derek are as follows:

Date	Description	Deposits	Withdrawals
	NONE		
	Greenbelt Funds	£7,908.58	
	General Funds	£2,725.53	
	<i>Total Funds</i>	<i>£10,634.11</i>	

Planning

- No new information regarding the Carnbooth House Hotel.

Roads and Lighting

- The light at 8 Waterside Road has now been fixed.
- Waterside Road – residents within the village and members of the community council agree that the road is in terrible and very dangerous condition. The councillors are going to push GCC to fix the pot holes as they are now a danger to life.
- The road markings joining Kittockside and Waterside road need to improved to help the flow of traffic.
- The drains at the end of Kittockside Road joining Waterside Road and the turn on Waterside Road continue to become blocked and flooded even after being cleared several times. It has been

suggested there may be wider damage to the drains. There is currently a section of the council that is tracking and fixing damaged drains.

- The drains at Busby Road/Criagsheen Avenue have still not been cleared and cleaned after being told they would be sorted by September (2023). The build up of water, ice, debris, as Bailie McCabe had been told it they would be done he will investigate

Transport

- A resident from the village came to the meeting to discuss his wife's concerns. He wanted to inform us that on several occasions the bus has asked his wife not to scan her older persons bus pass. She had concerns this was to show on their records that fewer people were using the bus than the actual numbers using them. Councillor Vallis noted the buses have seat sensors to monitor use so this would not explain the lack of need to scan her card. Councillor Vallis will raise this concern at her next FirstBus meeting.

Linn Area

- Next meeting is the 22nd of February. There is very few funds left.
- Councillor Vallis and Venables will bring up the funding for the permanent Christmas tree at the next meeting.

AOB

- The community council is going to look at funding and displaying dog poo signs in the village, especially the park. Residents from the village have highlighted the amount of dog poo not being collected by the walker. One resident collected 30 bags of poo in one evening. The community council asks if all dog walkers could make sure to collect and appropriately dispose of all dog poo.
- John has asked for the councillors to get confirmation from Glasgow City Council that they own the field at Permyre as any and all fly tipping is becoming harder to get collected and it is beginning to accumulate.
- Around 10% of the fence surrounding the park is damaged meaning dogs and children are able to escape. The community council have already spoken to the council who will not touch the fence as the paint contains lead.
- Councillor Morgan holds a surgery the first Monday of the month in the Castlemilk Hall from 6-7pm. She welcomes all residents to come and pass on their concerns which she can act upon or pass on at community council meetings.

**Next meeting will be on
Monday 4th of March.
7:00pm in the Castlemilk Hall.**